
Wisconsin Tribal Conservation Advisory Council Conference Call Minutes 
Tuesday, February 03, 2009 

 
1. Roll Call 
Present: Bad River (Pam Roberts), FCPC (Nate Guldan), Menominee (Jonathan 
Pyatskowit), St. Croix (Katie Stariha), LCO (Brett McConnell), Lac du Flambeau (Scott 
McDougall) 
 
Others Present: Jerry Thompson (Retired), Greg Yakle (NRCS), Jim Thannum 
(GLIFWC) 
 
Roman Ferdinand called in.  He had to go to a Tribal Council meeting and would not be 
able to attend the call. 
 
2. Midwest Glacial Lakes Partnership  
MOTION:  Motion to have Jonathan Pyatskowit draft a letter of support for the Midwest 
Glacial Lakes Partnership.  Motion by FCPC, seconded by St. Croix.  All ayes, zero 
opposed, zero abstentions, motion carried. 
 
3. Student Internships   
Jerry spoke to the Wisconsin Land and Water Conservation Association (WLWCA) and 
told them we had up to 4 internships available, Lac du Flambeau, Ho-Chunk (we still 
need to confirm whether or not Ho-Chunk wants an intern), Rhinelander NRCS, and 
Spooner NRCS.  We need to come up with position descriptions as soon as possible.  
NRCS already has them for their 2 interns.  Scott will pull together a position description 
for Lac du Flambeau.  The interns will be paid a $5000 stipend instead of the $4000 
stipend that the WLWCA usually past. They agreed that $4000 was outdated and $5000 
would be fine.  Therefore the 4 interns will cost WTCAC $20,000 for stipends and the 
administrative fee charged by the WLWCA will be $3000.  In addition the WLWCA will 
charge an additional $550 per intern ($2200 total for 4 interns).  This will cover FICA, 
Medicare, and unemployment insurance.  Thus the total cost for 4 interns will be 
$25,200.  A motion will need to be made to include the extra $2200 because the previous 
motion was only for $23,000.  The interns will be WLWCA employees and WLWCA 
will handle payroll.  WLWCA will advertise the positions at all the universities in the 
state and on their website.  We will also let them know to advertise at the College of 
Menominee Nation and LCO Ojibwe Community College.  The positions will be 
advertised with a start date of June 8 and ending on August 14 (10 weeks).   Applicants 
can apply for as many of the positions as they like.  WLWCA will forward all 
applications and resumes to WTCAC to select the interns.  They recommend getting them 
posted and closed no later than March 15.  We will need to provide them with the funds 
up front.  Pat Leavenworth thought that sponsoring interns was a good idea.  Jerry could 
draft up an amendment quickly for the agreement.  Jerry will follow up to see if there is a 
need for an amendment to the NRCS agreement and will draft one if necessary.   
 
 



MOTION:  Motion to allocate an additional $2,200 ($550 per student) for FICA, 
Medicare, and Unemployment Insurance costs to the Wisconsin Land and Water 
Conservation Association for 4 interns for a total of $25,200.  Motion by Lac du 
Flambeau, seconded by LCO.  All ayes, zero opposed, zero abstentions, motion carried. 
 
 
4. Future Earmarks   
Jim Thannum sent everyone an email with information about requesting earmarks.  
Earmarks are going to be difficult to obtain.  Congressman Kagen has a set of forms he 
requires which provides an outline of information that would need to be submitted to his 
office.  The deadline to submit the form is February 25.  Obey and Kohl will also have a 
form.   
 
A long discussion ensued about the next steps WTCAC should take.  It was decided that 
Jim Thannum would draft a paragraph summarizing WTCAC's request and that the 
representatives for each Tribe will present the paragraph to the Tribal Council to see if 
they can include it in their appropriation efforts.  The last earmark was for $267,300 so 
we decided to ask for the same amount to restore our past funding.  The funds requested 
would be used for meetings expenses, outreach and education (internships, etc), and 
small projects.   
 
Because of the short time frame for this year, he suggested that we really start planning 
for next year.  Jim Thannum thinks a subcommittee would be good to prepare the actual 
congressional documents for next year.  We will also all need to speak to our Tribal 
Councils to determine if it is alright for us to be going out and speaking to state 
representatives in pursuit of earmarks.  If it is alright we will need to determine if any of 
us should go to Washington DC or if just going to local district offices will be enough.   
 
 
5. American Indian - Alaska Native Employees Association (AIANEA) conference 
The planning committee wants an agreement listing what WTCAC wants for sponsoring 
the conference.  Right now just a list would be adequate.  WTCAC would like them to 
cover the cost of registration for WTCAC members and student interns (up to 4) that may 
be able to attend banquets and award luncheons and to cover the costs of up to 3 staff or 
students per Tribe to attend the various training sessions.  WTCAC also wants 
recognition on all announcements and brochures.  Jerry will let them know on conference 
call next week.   
 
6. Society of Wetland Scientists 
The Society of Wetland Scientists contacted Jerry and wants him to give a talk about 
Environmental Justice issues related to Tribes.  Jerry wondered if anyone had any 
experience with this. Jim Thannum brought up the Crandon Mine. 
 
 
 
 



7. By-Law Amendment Approval 
Katie was wondering if GLIFWC should be mentioned.  Jim Thannum said no because 
they represent multiple Tribes that may be on opposing sides of a vote.  There were no 
other issues or concerns with the by-law amendments.   
 
MOTION:  Motion to approve the amended by-laws.  Motion by FCPC, seconded by 
LCO.  All ayes, zero opposed, zero abstentions, motion carried. 
 
Nate will send out the new amended by-laws with the meeting minutes. 
 
8. GLIFWC Invasive Plant Risk Assessment/Prioritization Model 
GLIFWC requested a quarterly reimbursement for their small project entitled Invasive 
Plant Risk and Assessment/Prioritization Model.  A quarterly progress report was 
submitted to Jonathan.   
 
MOTION:  Motion to approve quarterly payment to GLIFWC for their Invasive Plant 
Risk Assessment/Prioritization Model small project in the sum of $7,270.25.  Motion by 
St. Croix, seconded by Lac du Flambeau.  All ayes, zero opposed, zero abstentions, 
motion carried. 
 
9. Cooperative Conservation Partnership Initiative (CCPI) 
The draft CCPI Application was discussed.  Jerry will be talking to Tom Krapf to make 
sure it meets the program rules on February 10th.  We need to get it to Pat Leavenworth 
by February 19 because she has a meeting with the state technical committee.  Jerry does 
not have all the final numbers from the Tribes, so he put $600,000 in for EQIP and 
$100,000 in for WHIP.  We can change these amounts if we need to.  Pat Leavenworth 
has set aside $440,000 for EQIP, but we do not know about WHIP.  It sounds like the 
funding will be cut because the appropriation is being cut.  If the CCPI application is 
approved, we will receive what we ask for.  If we do not spend all of the money, we can 
return the remaining funds. 
 
MOTION:  Motion to proceed with submitting the CCPI application to the State 
Conservationist.  Motion by FCPC, seconded by St. Croix.  All ayes, zero opposed, zero 
abstentions, motion carried. 
 
Conference call concluded at 12:09pm.  
 


















	WTCAC February 3, 2009 Minutes
	WTCAC Bylaws_Feb09

